COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, November 14, 2015
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), Elise L. Fitzsimmons, Vernice D. Cowell, Dennis B. Guerri, and Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: William F. Maier and Nancy J. Fishell 
Public Present: None.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:12 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispensed with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that the district clerk will recorded the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio distributed copies of the agendas to those in attendance.
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None. 

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from Previous Meeting –Mr. Lerner recommended that the minutes for the last three meetings be reviewed at the end of the meeting. Committee members agreed.
3.  Dam Management - 
a. Lancelot Lake Dam Phase II Progress Report - Mr. Lerner stated that all the site work was completed in October. Mr. Ronzio noted that to date, a bill/invoice has not been submitted by Tight & Bond. Mr. Lerner outlined what needs to be completed and detailed the anticipated time line through the spring of 2016.

b. Lancelot Lake Phase II Engineering Report - Mr. Lerner states that the initial report should be ready for review in February.
c.  Lancelot Lake Property Acquisitions/Easements STATUS- Mr. Lerner stated again that this is a work in progress. Mr. Lerner reported that Attorney Goodman is working on the finalizing the Angilini property transfer, and the ANR plan was submitted to the Becket Planning Board and approved. Mr. Ronzio noted that the plan now needed to be recorded at the Berkshire Middle District Registry of Deeds.

Mr. Lerner presented the plan as proffered to the Town of Becket Planning Board showing a property transfers between Mr. Michael and Alice Angelini and the Lake District. Mr. Ronzio briefly explained the property swap were two (2) equal triangular parcels of approximately 200 sq. ft.  The district obtained ½ half of Arrow Beach & Lancelot Dam, which had belonged to the Angelini’s and the Angelini’s received a similar triangular parcel bordering Arrow Lane. Mr. Lerner reads aloud the document prepared detailing the transaction. Mr. Taylor made a motion to complete the transaction, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconds the motion; Unanimous Approval.
4.  Lake Management – 
a. ACT Year End Report - Mr. Lerner indicated that because Mr. Maier was able to make the meeting, he would briefly report what Mr. Maier had reported telephonically. He stated that the year-end treatment survey was done and is complete.

b. Mechanical Weed Harvester - Mr. Lerner stated that Mr. Maier had communicated with Mr. Shep Evans, the Becket Conservation Commission Agent. Mr. Ronzio presented a copy of the document that had been submitted to the Conservation Commission.  

c. Treatment Plan - Big Robin Hood & Excalibur Lakes - Howard stated that there is nothing new to report.
5. Beach and Boat Management
     a. Beach/ Dam Mowing - Mr. Lerner stated this is all done for the year. He explained that Gary J. O'Brien Property Services did a great job and the contractor had been very responsive to the needs of the District. He further stated that the district would under Chapter 30B be looking for 2016 new bid proposals sometime in early spring.  

     b. North Beach - Abandoned Boat Removal- Mr. Lerner stated that Mr. Rosenthal has been actively working with the Environmental Police on the issue of the dilapidated boat situation on North Beach. Mr. Ronzio stated that the Environmental Police sent a form that needed to be filled out by the Lake District and returned so the vessel’s abandoned status can be finalized. The process in lengthy but if all goes well the boat should be removed prior to the Memorial Day. 
 6. Opt-Out Requests and Procedural Review STATUS - Mr. Ronzio noted there is nothing new to report, as he is still awaiting Attorney Goodman’s report. Mr. Lerner noted that there are no new opt-outs at this time. 
7. Property Acquisitions / Donations
    a.  Bilodeau Property - Mr. Ronzio stated that Mr. Bilodeau has donated a parcel of land on Prince John Drive to the District. Mr. Ronzio noted that the land is basically a wetland, and recommended that it be set-aside as Conservation Land. 
   b.  Wilander Property - Mr. Ronzio stated that this one (1) acre property is on the corner of Sir George Drive and Kyle Lane and the heirs are donating it to the district because it appears to be unbuildable because several culverts drain onto the property.

Mill Associates - Mr. Ronzio noted that this is still ongoing with nothing new to report.

8. Website - Ms. Cowell noted that she is missing minutes for the last few months, she asks Mr. Ronzio to send along any sets of approved minutes.  Mr. Ronzio noted that she could post draft minutes since there is a disclosure disclaimer policy in place, which states that the district clerk keeps the official minutes on file. 
9. Any other business to come before the Committee 
a. Weed Cutter Winter Storage - Previously discussed.

b. Budget Planning - Mr. Lerner stated that everyone should begin thinking about next year's budget. Mr. Ronzio passed out monthly budget documents that he prepared for the committee members to review.
c. Emergency Action Plan - Mr. Lerner stated Ms. Fishell has continued to work on the Emergency Action Plan, but she is looking for someone to assist since she is going on winter vacation.  Ms. Eldred volunteered to continue the work and stated he would pick up the documents from Ms. Fishell residence after the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated he would go along with Mr. Eldred. 

d. Mr. Lerner noted that Ms. Linda Searles donated office furnishings for Will Scarlet Drive. He presented a tax donation document stating that the donated items were valued at approximately $880. Mr. Taylor made a motion to accept the donation and approve the document as presented, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded; Unanimous Approval. The donation is accepted and the approved document signed. Various committee members state that they may have some useful items as well. Committee members discuss the various items that are still needed.

10. Public Input- None
11. Review Correspondence - Read and Reviewed.  Mr. Ronzio presents the committee members with the Insurance Policy for the weed cutter, the General Liability Policy and the policy for 25 Will Scarlet. Ms. Fitzsimmons as the Chair of the Sherwood Forest Road Maintenance District asked if she could review the General Liability Policy. Mr. Ronzio gave Ms. Fitzsimmons the document.  Mr. Ronzio noted that the Becket Board of Assessors' has sent a property transfer form that needed to be filled out and returned. He stated that this a routine document that is required whenever property is transferred to a new owner.
12. Warrants #6 FY2016 - Warrants are passed out for the committee to read and review. Mr. Ronzio provided a brief explanation of all items that appear on the warrant. Mr. Ronzio briefly explains that he would pay some Cain, Hibbard and Myers bills that had been previous approved now that the second quarter tax payment were in the districts treasury. Mr. Eldred made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Mr. Taylor seconded; Unanimous Approval.

13. September & October Meeting Minutes - Committee members agree to review these documents at the December meeting.

14. Adjournment – Mr. Taylor made a motion to continue the meeting to a date and time certain today at 11:30 AM at Myrddin Hall, 25 Will Scarlet Drive, Mr. Eldred seconded; Unanimous Approval.  Meeting is continued at 11:14 AM.

The meeting is reconvened at Myrddin Hall, 25 Will Scarlet Drive at 11:31 AM.
Mr. Lerner seeing that a quorum is present continues the meeting and tour of the new district office.

Committee member explore the building and property. 

Mr. Taylor made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Eldred seconded; the meeting adjourned at 11:59. 

Schedule: Next meeting Saturday, December 12, 2015 at 10:00 AM.
Respectfully submitted,
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